Panmure District School News
No.05 - Term.3, Week 05 –Monday 21 August 2017
Greetings, Kia ora, Talofa lava, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste, An Young Haseyo, Konichiwha, Bula Vinaka, Sawadee, Dobra Dan, Ni Hao, As-salamu alaykum, Hola

School Cross Country 

Last week, we could not run our own school cross country battle. The school is happy to run it this Friday, again weather permitting. Parents are welcome to come and support our children and enjoy as well. 
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Sausage Sizzle 

This Friday, we are having sausage sizzle for lunch. Cost is $2.00 per sausage. Have a choice of chicken or normal sausage. 
Pre-orders are taken in the classrooms. 

KidsCan - Crazy Mufti Day 

Last week, Friday the school had crazy mufti day in supporting the KidsCan Foundation. We are happy to announce that the school was able to raise $90.00. As a token of appreciation this money will be donated to KidsCan for their generosity through providing essentials items for our school children. 
Eastern Zone Cross Country 
Next week, Tuesday our school enthusiast will be taking the eastern zone cross country challenge. An exciting event for the children to show their physical skills in a variety of events. 
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Panmure District School Baking Programme 
A reminder that our school social worker is running the baking programme every Wednesdays from 9.00am in the school hall. You are most welcome to come and share valuable baking skills. 
School Breakfast Club
Every morning the school runs the breakfast club in the school hall for all the children who are interested in having breakfast in school. At the moment we in need of some parent helpers to support our school staff in running this task. 
Changes to School Lunch Orders – 
The school is still trialling chicken wraps, on Wednesdays only for lunch orders. The price is $6.00 for the wrap. 
The Perfect Gift Production 

An exciting opportunity for our school to host this workshop where 20 children from our school are selected to take part in the production which will start at 12.30pm and run for one an half hours. After the production they will perform in front of the whole school around 2.00pm. This thrilling event is happening in our school hall on Wednesday 30 August. Parents and families are most welcome to come observe our school students showcase their talents with confidence and bravery.  

Tongan Language Week 

The school is sending an invitation to the parents if they are interested in taking part in the Tongan Language Week coming up in Week 7. 
Hui / Fono Community Consultation Evening 

A reminder that our second hui/fono for 2017 is this Thursday. Parents of ALL students are welcome to attend. The main topics we will be discussing are:

1. Mid-year achievement
2. Workshop for Maths 
3. Workshop for English
4. Information on new Digital Tech Curriculum
All feedback from this meeting will be taken into consideration for our 2018 Action Plan.

This meeting is planned for as follows:

Date: 

Thursday 31st August
Time:

6 - 8pm 

Venue: 
Multi-purpose / Library (beside Room 8)

Childcare:  

There will be a social and movie evening for your children to attend during this time. If you have younger children they are also welcome to attend our movie evening. This meeting will conclude with a light supper.

Fundraising for Performing Arts
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Your Year 5 - 8 children are invited to attend the School Social and your Year 1 – 4 children are invited to attend a Movie Evening, supporting the end of Term 3 performing arts cultural festival. Drink and food will be provided. 

Date:

Thursday 31st August
Time:

6.00 pm – 8pm 


Cost:

$5.00

All children must be dropped off and collected from the hall by a parent/caregiver/or person that has been appointed by a parent or caregiver, at 8pm sharp. Students will not be able to leave the hall unless they are accompanied by an adult. Tickets will be on sale from the classroom teacher and the children can purchase the tickets up to Thursday 31st August. The permission slip provided must be filled in and returned to purchase a ticket. No physical tickets will be handed out, students’ names will be on a list at the door if they have paid and returned their permission slip. 
Duffy Ex-Student Leadership Assembly 

Last week, we had two of our ex-students, Savannah Cook and John Harrison came over to our Duffy assembly with the Principal of One Tree Hill College to talk to our current students about leadership roles and taking pride in our school. They also shared their experience from the past and how they are achieving their goals in the secondary school. 
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Maths Craft Festival 
Our school students are warmly invited to discover the maths behind craft and the craft behind maths at Auckland's second Maths Craft Festival, Saturday 9 and Sunday 10 September in the Events Centre at the Auckland War Memorial Museum. Our event is free, and suitable for adults and children alike, and we would love to see you, your teachers, and your students there. Our flyer is attached to this email: we would be very grateful if you could distribute it to your teachers, students, and community, and display it in your school. The Maths Craft Festival will feature a variety of craft creation stations as well as public talks by mathematician crafters, and the weekend-long celebration of maths promises to engage people of all ages. Make a Möbius strip, crochet a hyperbolic plane, build a fractal sculpture, fold an origami octahedron, and listen to talks about the connections between maths and crafts. Open to everyone: experts and amateurs, maths-fans and maths-phobes, the crafty and the curious.
 There will be a free bus service running from South Auckland on Sunday 10 September. For more details, and to book a space, please see our website 

 http://www.mathscraftnz.org/events/maths-craft-festival​.

Maths Craft is a not-for-profit initiative run by four academics at the University of Canterbury and the University of Auckland, and this year we were lucky enough to win funding from the Unlocking Curious Minds fund administered by the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment. Our event last year at the Auckland Museum attracted over 2,000 people. You can read about it here:
 http://www.mathscraftnz.org/events/mcf-2016. 
More information about Maths Craft and the Festival on our website www.mathscraftnz.org, or please feel free to contact Nicolette Rattenbury on  nicolette.rattenbury@auckland.ac.nz. 
 
Merit Awards 
Room 3 – 

Zeeshaan Baker for his progress in using partitioning strategies. 
Kiandra Togafiti for her diligence in learning partitioning strategies. 
Room 5 - 

Sione Taulanga for transitioning sensibly between classroom activities without transition. 
Fakatua Kaufusi for responding appropriately when corrected.  
Room 6 – 

Evnik Ram for making good choices about his on task behaviour and good managing self in all curriculum areas. 
Ana Kaufusi for staying focussed and engaged throughout the day. Well Done. 
Room 9 - 

Abigail Vea for her consistent efforts to improve her story writing. 
Krishan Patel for improving his editing when story writing. 
Room 10 - 

Tanush Karanam for confidently sharing and explaining his understanding of measuring volumes of different containers. 
Hinano McQuade for displaying leadership roles in her Maths group to solve a measurement problem. 

[image: image8.jpg]



Environmental Award – Room 3
For their colourful artwork on a variety of topics.  
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Duffy Book Awards 

Faioso Uilou for sharing his understanding, responding to the questions during reading sessions. 
Skarlotte Aviu for using a variety of strategies to decode unknown words in the story. 
Patilda Tuafafo for showing her peers the way to rise. 
Miracle Vaovasa for helping and encouraging others to rise. 
Marshall Hepana for trying to make good choices about how he interacts with others. 

Cloyan Ares for his hard-work with reading skills and completing all tasks on time. 
Maori Language Week 

Te wiki o te reo Maori is in week 8. As part of our learning we will be having a te-reo spell-a-thon in week 8. Sponsorship forms and information regarding this will come out later on this week.
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Story about Eastern Zone Rugby League Tournament happened last week -  
RUGBY LEAGUE
The kids who went to rugby league had a lot of training before the big game. It was our first time going to a rugby league tournament and we didn’t know much of the rules in the tournament. It was a bit intense but we tried our best. We lost all our games, but we tried our best to win all our games. There were some seniors from other schools who were big but we still handled them. We had no fear in tackling them all the players were keen to win every game. We had enough players to play and we had good players. There few injuries in the game. We hoped everyone had a good time playing and we will hope that we will get invited again 
By: Juan Lizasoain Ren & Mormon Schwenke Yr6 
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